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Public comments from Leslie Safarik. Planning & Building Services
- J.

Juliana Cherry
Planning and Building Services
707-964-5379 or 234-6650

>>> | eslie Safarik <leslie@safarikstudios.com> 4/15/2020 2:42 PM >>>

To whom it may concern,

My sister Hillary Safarik who owns the property at 29601 Shangri-la drive, Fort Bragg across from the
wildwood campground is my full time home. | have lived here for about 2 years. Since i have lived here
the wildwood campground has been known as a very seedy place. | have had my mail box broken into
and my mail stolen at leave 3 times that i know of. | have no proof but i am sure it is it is people from the

wildwood camp ground as i know all my neighbors and they too have complained to me of the same
problem.

Like i said i live on Shangri-la drive across the highway 20 from the wildwood camp ground. At night our
street becomes a drug haven. We have people walking, shouting craziness and cars driving up and down
all hours of the night including the wee hours of the morning. The wildwood campground visitors are part
of the problem. | see very strung out looking people walking out of there and down my street for what i
think are drugs. They leave garbage and empty bottles of beer and wine all over the place of which i clean
up regularly. Expanding the campground will only make this worse.

Since we live near this campground there are many shady campers parking and camping in their mobile
homes on our street. My neighbor has had to call the sheriffs office to report them and have them

removed as they park in front of his driveway. | am sure this is because the wildwood campground has no
vacancy.

And now with the Coved-19 virus going on the wildwood campground is a perfect breeding place for the
spread of this virus.

For the reasons | have stated above please do not give issue a permit for the expansion for any transient
habitation consisting of 73 campsites, 1 park manager's facility, office, and 2 restroom and shower
facilities. This will only make our area more dangerous than it already is.

Thank you for your time on this matter.
Feel free to contact me.

Leslie Safarik

29601 Shangri-la drive

Fort Bragg, CA 95437
213 819 0558



